
Blackawton Primary School 

NEWSLETTER  

  

 

Creative - Confident - Caring 

We educate children so they can lead great lives 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
As we come to the end of our ‘full’ second week back, I have been re-
flecting on how much has already been achieved in such a short space 
of time. It has certainly been busy, but it has also been wonderful to see 
so much learning taking place, both in classrooms and outdoors. The chil-
dren have really thrown themselves back into school life with enthusi-
asm, and it has been a joy to see their curiosity and energy shine 
through across so many areas of the  
curriculum. 
 
Hopefully, you have now received our ‘Dates for the Diary’ for the year ahead. We know how 
important it is for families to have notice of key events so you can plan around work, childcare 
and other  
commitments. While we have shared as much as possible at this stage, there will always be 
things that come up throughout the year, and we will make sure the current term’s dates are 
kept fully up to date in the weekly newsletter. This way you’ll always have the latest version in 
one place, should anything be added or changed. As with last year, we will continue to keep you 
updated about upcoming events through our weekly newsletters, the school website, our Face-
book page and class lists. You’ll receive updates and reminders via Bromcom.  
 
If you haven’t yet joined our Facebook page, we would really encourage you to do so—it’s a 
quick and easy way to see reminders, useful links, and our weekly community news posters, 
which highlight what is happening in and around our community.  
 
Thank you, as always, for your continued support. Working together makes such a difference to 
the  
experiences we can offer your children, and we are really excited about the year ahead. We 
wish you a restful and enjoyable weekend. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Liam Fielding and Charlotte Buckle 
Headteacher       Deputy Head 

 

Friday 19th September 2025 
Attendance to date 

Class 1 97% 

Class 2 96% 

Class 3 97% 

Class 4 95% 

Class 5 82% 

National 
expectation 

96% 



 

 

 

 Wednesday 24 September 2025 SEND Parent Forum, 2-2:30pm 

Friday 26 September 2025 European day of languages 

Thursday 2 October 2025 Mini first aid at school 

Friday 3 October 2025 Library visit to present ‘summer reading challenge’ awards 

Monday 6 October 2025 Tempest whole school photos 

Thursday 9 October 2025 Phonics meeting for Reception parents, School hall at 9am 

Wednesday 15 October 2025 Junior Life Skills and swimming gala, Yr6 

Friday 24 October 2025 Last day of term 

Monday 3 November 2025 Back to school 

Thursday 6 November 2025 RNLI water safety visit to school 

Friday 7 November 2025 School immunisations, Reception to Yr6 

Monday 10 November 2025 NSPCC workshops; Yr2, Yr5 and Yr6 

Wednesday 19 November 2025 SEND Parent Forum, 2-2:30pm 

Friday 21 November 2025 Children In Need 

Friday 19 December 2025 Last day of term 

Monday 5 January 2026 Back to school 

 Please note—More dates to come.  

Further school trips being organised, tbc. 

Finer details will be sent closer to events. 



CLASS ‘SNAPPY’ NEWS 

“New skills” 

 

Nursery 
We've had a lovely week talking all about our       
families! The children enjoyed sharing who’s in their 
family, drawing family pictures, and telling us all 
about the pictures from home.  We’re learning       
independence! Children have been practicing pouring 
their own drinks and even helping to wash up after 
snack time.  It’s been wonderful hearing the children 
chatting about their families, showing how proud and 
confident they are.  We’re making new friends,    
sharing toys, and learning how to take                        
turns — great big                                                            
steps in settling into                                       nursery 
life. 
 

 

 

  

 

Class 2 
This week, Class 2 have been busy exploring their 
creativity and learning in lots of exciting ways. The 
children experimented with oil pastels, trying out  
different techniques to colour in the spirals they  
designed. In English, we have been diving into our 
story Daisy Doodles, learning the meanings of new 
words and bringing the story to life through role play, 
which the children really enjoyed. 
In maths, we have been using a variety of  
manipulatives to build and understand numbers from 
0–20. Our Year 2 children also rose to a new chal-
lenge brilliantly, as they used Sparx Maths for the 
very first time! 

Class 3  

 

This week in Class 3, we have explored        
electricity – where it comes from and which 
gadgets use mains power or batteries. In PE, we 
kicked off our invasion games, practising   
catching and throwing in Rugby. In Maths, 
we’ve been flexibly partitioning numbers to 
build strong problem-solving skills. In English, 
our imaginations soared as we learned to care 
for creatures – even dragons! 

Class 4 
 

Class 4 have had a great week of learning!         
In science, we explored electricity and found out 
how to stay safe around it. In geography, we’ve 
been learning about informal settlements and 
what life might be like in them. We’ve also kept 
active in PE, working hard to sharpen our football 
and basketball skills, and the children are     
showing real progress and teamwork. 

Class 1 
The children have been enjoying playing with new 
friends and are becoming more and more familiar with 
all the new routines of Class 1. They have all painted a 
self portrait for our class display and created a mini clay 
face. This week we have looked at lovely photos from 
home to find out about 
all things the children 
like doing with their 
families - looking    
after pets, going to the 
beach, riding,      
camping, swimming, 
crabbing, baking,   
seeing relatives… 
Wow, they are busy! 

 

 

What a great week! We have ordered and   compared 
numbers, dealing with numbers to 10,000,000 and all 
the way down to below zero.  In English, we have 
been learning to improve our grammar within  
sentences; expanding our noun phrases, adding  
adverbials and linking with conjunctions.  We have 
been lucky enough to have two visitors this week, so 
we have enjoyed learning more about biodiversity and 
also farming.  We have started our history learning 
about World War II and the impact it had on life at 
that time and afterwards. 
 

Class 5 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 Back to School – and Back to the Garden! 

Something very exciting has begun at Blackawton School! We have launched 
a whole-school project to make our school grounds more colourful, wildlife-
friendly, and full of biodiversity. 

We were joined by Claire Matheson from Little GREEN Change, a brilliant 
organisation that helps schools and communities across the UK learn about 
the environment and take action to protect it. Claire spent the day with us, 
helping everyone get involved in making our own “little green change.” 

Children in Classes 1, 2 and 3 rolled up their sleeves to plant daffodils and 
crocuses, which will burst into colour in spring and give hungry bees and 
pollinators something tasty to enjoy. We also launched our brand-new “no 
mow” area on the stage field, which will become a safe and beautiful home 
for wildflowers and insects. 

To celebrate the start of this project, our new school captains had the spe-
cial job of planting two pear trees—something that will grow alongside our 
school and provide fruit for years to come! 

The whole school then came together for an assembly, where Claire taught 
us about plants, polli-
nators, and the simple 
things we can all do to 
care for the planet. 

This is just the         
beginning of our    
journey to make 
Blackawton School a 
more nature-friendly 
place. We can’t wait to 
see our flowers bloom, 
our pear trees grow, 
and our wildlife thrive! 

 

ECO News 

 



 

 

 
 Farmwise visited KS2 

 

Children in Classes 4 and 5 were lucky enough to have a visit from Farmwise on             
Wednesday.  They enjoyed learning about farming in Devon; the magical feeling of getting   
muddy hands and understanding that milk doesn't just appear in the fridge.  All children had the 
opportunity to milk a cow (sadly not a real one) and churn their own butter.  They also learned 
about cereals before grinding wheat into flour.  They had a good go at doing this and the   
classrooms will never look the same again!  Their favourite part of the experience was sampling 
their homemade butter on a delicious scone at the end of it all. 

 

 



 

 

 
 Gardening Club’s ‘Dough and Grow’ harvest 

When we came back after the long summer holidays, we were so 
excited to see what had grown in our school garden! All our hard 
work before the holidays had paid off – the beds were full of 
crops ready to pick. 

We gathered shiny red and brown onions, crunchy beans, juicy tomatoes, tasty  

apples and even some fresh cucumbers. It was amazing to see how much had 
grown while we were away. 

Over the next few weeks, we’ll be turning some of our harvest into yummy chutney. 
You’ll be able to try it at our Christmas events later this year – we can’t wait to 
share it with you! 

A big thank you to everyone in our community for helping to plant, water and care 
for the garden. We’re already excited to see what we can grow next!  

 

- The Blackawton School Gardening Team 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

Maths Problem of the Week – Family fun!  

Have a go at this mathematical thinking to get your maths         
conversations happening at home. 

Miss Burt’s Recommended Read:  
 

 

Celebrating the wonderful stories of  
Roald Dahl is always a pleasure, and even 
more so during Roald Dahl Week! This 
week’s recommended read invites us to  
enjoy a little bit of mischief as we follow 
the brilliant Matilda, a girl with an        
extraordinary love of books, who uses her 
cleverness and courage to overcome the 
odds. 

A story that celebrates the power of    
imagination and the importance of    
standing up for what is right. 

 

 



 

 

 

Blackawton Primary School Noticeboard 

SEND Signpost 
 

 
  

 

 Vicky Llewellyn 
 SENDCo 
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Blackawton Primary School Noticeboard 
 

Available in school! 
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